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Today marks the end of 2™ term 2021/2022 session. We thank the Almighty God for His grace and
protection over us throughout the term. May His name alone be praised. We once again sincerely
appreciate your unalloyed support, cooperation and great partnership in grooming our great scholars
for tomorrows exploits and equally be able to compete with their peers academically, morally and
socially. God will reward all your efforts and bless you all abundantly.

We are so happy and fortunate having you all as co-partners in parenting and nurturing the future
leaders God has entrusted in our care. You are the most strengthening power in nurturing the future
of our children; your constant support empowers us to do more and more. Thank you for playing your
part and helping us achieve our objectives, curricular plans and goals for the term.

Included in the package given to each student are the following items:-

e End of Term Report Sheet (Hardcopy and Softcopy). The procedure for the online assessment
of report card outlined using our school portal (subsequently, our termly result will be
accessed ONLY via online).

e Marked Examination Scripts

e 2" term Examination Question papers

e End of 2" term 2021/2022 Session Newsletter.

It has been lots of effort from our students gaining much knowledge in and outside the
classroom. They had the opportunities to engage in activities/events such as:-
v Final round of Spelling Bee Competition
Language Day
Tack show on “Power of Social Media”
Art exhibition/expedition
Poetry Competition
Tulip Mathematics Competition
Grand Opening and Commencement of Swimming pool Classes
Commencement of Extra-Classes for JSS3 and SS2 Students.
Safety tips by Representatives from FRSC.
Presentation of Term paper on various subjects by Senior High School Students.
Talk Show on the Topic “Merits and Demerits of Colonial Rule”
Talk show on the topic “Rise of Democracy”
Gender Assembly for Senior High School Students

A N N G U O U U O O A

WHO WE ARE

Focus High School is well known for high academic achievement and developing future leaders that
will contribute positively to the global community.

Our mission is to mould our learners to be courageous, passionate and authentic in a way that their
actions will inspire other people to be their best.

Our Core values are Focus, Perseverance, Respect, Responsibility, Integrity, Discipline and Empathy.

DRESS CODE

Monday/Tuesday/Wednesday: - School uniform with tie, blazers and black shoes.
Thursday: - Sportswear with white canvass.

Friday: - School customized traditional wear with a black shoe



Good black Pantyhose is acceptable for girls.
NOTE:-
e White socks for Junior Students while Black socks for Senior Students
e Girls should strictly follow the hair style given by the school while boys’ hair should be cut low.
Rowdy and bushy hairstyles are NOT allowed.
e Hairstyle for girls on resumption:-
Junior Students: - “Two Shuku”
Senior Students: - “All back with base”
The way a child dresses says a lot about the child, the parents and the school. An adage has it that
“the way you dress is the way you'll be addressed”.
Wrong and improper dressing will NOT be tolerated by the school authority.

SS2 AND JSS3 EXTENSION CLASSES
The JSS3 and SS2 Students are expected to resume back to school on Monday, 25" April 2022. For
extensive preparation/learning towards the External Examinations.
Dress code: - School uniform (Mon—Fridays)
Mufti (Saturdays only)
Duration: - 8:00am—1:00am (Mondays—Thursdays & Fridays)
8:00 am —12:00am (Fridays)
Parents/Guardians are to note that all these classes are very important. Students who fail to attend
may be at a disadvantage.
We urge our parents/guardians to give the necessary support for this arrangement and ensure their
children/ward attend.
NOTE: - School bus services will not be available.

ADMISSION! ADMISSION!! ADMISSION!!
The Computer-Based Test (CBT) examinations into Focus High School will hold as follows:-
1% Batch: - Saturday, 7" May 2022.
2" Batch: - Saturday, 18" June 2022.
3" Batch: - Saturday, 16™ July 2022.
Venue: - Computer lab.
We implore our dear parents/guardians to tell a friend to tell a friend about our prestigious school.
Forms are available for pick-up at the school premises. Kindly call the High School Secretary, Mrs.
Kehinde on: - 08103192457 or 08035256371, 08035428619.

EXPECTATIONS FOR 3%° TERM
Career Day
Quiz Competition
Debate
Cooking Competition
Musical Concert
Drama Presentation of a Named Novel by Senior High School Scholars
Excursion to a TV station by Arts & Commercial Students
Excursion to a Hospital by Science Students.

CL L O KK

HOLIDAY ASSIGNMENT -
The students have been given holiday assignments for all classes except (JSS3 & SS2). We indulge
our parents to kindly ensure that each student completes the assignment given.



SCHOOL FEES

We thank all our parents for prompt payment of fees; we appreciate you and pray that God Almighty
will bless you and your family abundantly.

We also appeal to parents with outstanding payments, kindly pay into the approved school account
on/before resumption as receipt/evidence of payment will be demanded on resumption.

SCHOOL FEES SCHEDULE FOR THIRD TERM 2021/2022 ACADEMIC SESSION
e JSS1—3:M85,000 (Eighty five thousand naira only)
e SS1:#490,000 (Ninety thousand naira)
e SS2:# 100,000 (One hundred thousand naira only)
Bank: Sterling Bank

Account Number: 0031057164

Account Name: Focus Frontier Int'l Academy

PARTY FEES FOR THIRD TERM
N5, 000.00 (Five Thousand Naira only)
Bank: Sterling Bank

Account Number: 0070736763

Account Name: Focus Frontier Int'l Academy

SCHOOL BUS

Payment for school bus services should be paid to:-
Account Number: 0070736763

Bank: Sterling Bank

Account Name: Focus Frontier Int'l Academy

(For Enquiry: Please call 08055776971

RESUMPTION FOR 3"° TERM
The school is set to resume for 3" term 2021/2022 Academic Activities on Monday 9" May, 2022. On
behalf of the management and entire members of staff of Focus High School, we feel privileged to
have you to be part of this social family.

Thank you
Happy Holidays

Signed
Management



